
 

Dear Employee, 

You have been hired into a position which is represented by one of the following unions: 

County College of Morris Staff Association (CCMSA) 
Academic-Administrative Personnel Association (AAPF) 
Faculty Association of County College of Morris (FACCM) 
United Adjunct Faculty  

Under New Jersey statute PL 2018, C.15, known as the Workplace Democracy Enhancement Act 
(WDEA) enacted effective May 18, 2018, CCM is required to provide to the union your name, 
title, and other individual information. 

This notice is intended to inform you of that requirement.  It is not intended to encourage nor 
discourage you from joining, forming, or assisting an employee organization. 

Please contact me with any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Vivyen J. Ray 
Vice President 
Human Resources & Labor Relations 

NOTICE 
 

Vivyen J. Ray


